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Date: March 10, 2025 
 
To: Honorable Mayor and City Council 

Via: Stephen R. Burns, City Manager 

From: Ryan Osada, Public Works Director  

     Subject: Public Works Monthly Report 

 

 
 

1. FEBRUARY 24TH WINDSTORM – On Monday February 24th, the city and surrounding areas 
experienced power outages after an overnight windstorm hit the region. Wind gusts up to 60 
mph knocked down trees and power lines and caused significant damage to the Puget Sound 
area. The coastal region was also heavily impacted, which led to high surf warnings. Public 
Works staff were on call during the storm and dispatched early Tuesday morning to clear 
fallen debris off the local roadways. 

 
 

 
 

 



  
2. EARLY FEBRUARY SNOW – In early February, temperatures in the region experienced a sharp 

cooling trend. Several areas received lowland snow which caused significant disruptions on 
the roadways. The Public Works department was on call during the forecasted snow events 
and plowed the roads at the first signs of accumulation. Whenever freezing temperatures are 
expected, the Public Works Department will spray the roadways with a pre-treat deicing 
material to reduce the likelihood of black ice.  

 
 

             

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
3. 12TH STREET LANDSCAPE IRRIGATION – Last month, an initial review of irrigation needs and 

connections was done for the NE 12th Street planter areas. The plan will be to tap the existing 
private irrigation if the system already exists. For those that do not have existing systems, a 
tap off the meter would be necessary. Coming from the meter will be more involved due to 
the added equipment such as a backflow preventer. There are also two areas that will require 
asphalt pavement removal to access the planters. 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

4. PUBLIC WORKS MAINTENANCE – Public Works continues to clean and scope the city’s 
stormwater system and identify areas that require updating. Every year the city budgets for 
storm improvement projects to help mitigate localized flooding during rain events. For 2025, 
there are currently four locations that will require updating. These projects typically go out for 
AD in the spring with construction season starting early summer. 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 

5. PROJECT UPDATES -  
 

 
Medina Beach Park Tree Replanting – Phase III tree planting 
 
2024 Localized Stormwater Imp_NE 2nd Pl, 78th Ave NE, 82nd Ave NE, PO – Two locations waiting 
for utility relocation. 
 
SROF_Medina Park Stormwater Pond Imp. – permitting 
 
Citywide Stormwater System Mapping & Evaluation – Ongoing CCTV and assessment for future 
improvements & drainage easements analysis. 
 
City Hall Deck Repair – waiting for final painting 
 
City Hall & Post Office Exterior Painting – design 

 
2025 Hazardous Tree Removal – as needed 
 
Points Loop Trail Signs – in progress 
 
87th Ave NE_86th Ave NE to NE 10th St Overlay – design 
 
Evergreen Point Rd Sidewalk Improvements_NE 12th to NE 16th St – postponed 
 
Tennis Court Resurfacing – design 
 
Fairweather Nature Preserve Goats – scheduled for July 
 
2025 Stormwater Improvements – design 
 
City Hall Interior Painting – design 
 
Public Works Carport Canopy – design 
 


